Council Meeting 2nd July 2018 minutes

Buildwas Parish Council
COUNCIL MEETING
On Monday 2nd July 2018 
at 7.30pm in Buildwas Village Hall

MINUTES
Present: Cllr. J. Grainger (Chairman), Cllr. J. Heath, Cllr. V. Morgan, Cllr. L Pratt, Cllr. S. Ratcliffe
In attendance: Sarah Morris (Clerk), Shropshire Councillor Claire Wild, Mr S Heath
1) Apologies for absence
Received from Cllr. R Wilcox.

Cllr. J Heath had informed the Chairman that he would arrive late to the meeting due to a prior commitment.

2) Disclosures of disclosable pecuniary interests & dispensation requests
None declared.

3) Public Session
No members of the public were present.

4) To confirm and accept the minutes of the Council meeting held on 8th May 2018
It was RESOLVED to adopt the minutes as being a correct record and they were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) Matters arising from the minutes
Standing water.  The Highways team had visited to investigate the issue and had found no concerns.  It was understood that Severn Trent Water had also been present during this visit.  Councillors noted the ongoing recent dry weather and suggested that the situation should be monitored to establish whether the problem returns in wet weather.

Road speed outside of school.  It was understood that the school was pursuing Safer Schools accreditation which would include a police visit to the school.  A range of suggestions had been made which the school could act upon if it so wished.  It was agreed that there was currently no further action for the Parish Council to take with regard to this matter.

Replacement of road speed sign.  Cllr. Ratcliffe agreed to send details of the car which had knocked down the sign, which the Clerk would then forward to the Highways team to support them in reclaiming through insurance the cost of installing a new sign.

Yew trees.  The work had been completed and an invoice was awaited.



6) Shropshire Council Report: Councillor C Wild to report
Cllr. Wild reported that the planning department view on the pre-planning application for an alternative design for the Village Hall would be available shortly.  This would allow a decision to be made as to which design to pursue.

The sale of the power station site was discussed.  Cllr. Wild was advocating for a meeting between the Parish Council and the developer, Harworth Group, in order that local views and concerns could be discussed and considered.   This meeting was likely to be in the autumn.  It was agreed that the Parish Council meeting in September would consider key issues to raise at the meeting with Harworth Group.

7) To agree co-option of new Councillor
No election had been called as a result of the casual vacancy notice and the Council was now able to co-opt a suitable candidate.  Mr S Heath had expressed interest in joining the Council and the Council considered this appointment.  It was RESOLVED to co-opt Mr S Heath to the Council.  It was resolved to grant an extension until the next meeting to complete the Acceptance of Office and Declaration of Pecuniary Interests forms.
Councillors J Heath and S Heath joined the meeting at this point.
8) Planning status – to decide whether to pursue a change to planning status 
The Planning department had advised that Parish Councils were able to opt in or out as Community Clusters until the point that the draft Local Plan is submitted to the Secretary of State for examination.  This option was therefore available until the end of 2019.  The decision must be based upon a majority vote of the Council in favour.  The Clerk had circulated with the agenda the responses from local residents to the request for views on the matter and these weree considered by the Council.  It was RESOLVED to remain a Community Cluster, with 4 votes in favour, 1 vote against.

9) Local Place Plan Priorities 
The Council agreed that local priorities should be discussed and agreed well in advance of the receipt of any CIL monies from the power station site development.  It was agreed that the Council would start to formally consider these priorities from 2019.

10) Buildwas Village Hall project 
The Chair brought to the attention of the Council that the Parish Council had been wrongly appointed as Trustees of the Village Hall in 1990.  At this time, an application was being made for a grant which required naming the Trustees, all of whom were deceased.  It was therefore arranged for the Parish Council to act as Trustees.  Further investigation into Village Hall documents for another matter in recent months had identified that the original Trustees were Custodian Trustees in relation to the land and once the land had been vested in the Official Trustee in 1954, the role of the Custodian Trustees was dissolved.  The Village Hall Management Committee are the Charity Trustees, with the role to ensure that the charity is managed efficiently and meets its stated aims.  The appointment of the Parish Council as Trustees in 1990is therefore now known to have been unnecessary.  The Council duly noted this information.


11) Street lighting:
a) To approve street lighting maintenance contract
The Clerk informed the Council that the street lighting maintenance contract had expired.  It was RESOLVED to approve the new street lighting maintenance contract with Eon at a cost of £40 for the year.  The Chairman duly signed the contract.
b) To approve contract for electricity supply
The Clerk informed the Council that the contract for street lighting electricity supply had ended.  Npower had advised that the deemed rates to which the supply had reverted were lower than the current contract costs available.  Alternative providers had been suggested.  It was RESOLVED to remain on the deemed rates initially to give a cost comparison prior to investigation of a potential new contract.

12) Finance:   
a) To approve Q1 budget report and bank reconciliation
	It was RESOLVED to approve the end of year bank reconciliation and budget report.
b) To agree changes to the bank mandate/account signatories
It was RESOLVED to add Cllr. V Morgan and Cllr. L Pratt to the bank mandate as authorising signatories.
c) To discuss and agree cost sharing arrangement for clerk’s training 
It was RESOLVED to approve the proposed Clerk Training Cost Sharing Agreement and the Chairman duly signed the agreement.
d) To approve payments of accounts
	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments:
	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P10-1819
	545
	Post Office Ltd
	Shropshire Council - Elections
	£100.00

	P11-1819
	546
	S Morris
	Clerk expenses inc. purchase of laptop
	£34.16

	P13-1819
	DD
	ICO
	Registration (data protection)
	£35.00

	P14-1819
	547
	HMRC
	Clerk tax
	£1.20

	P15-1819
	548
	Wroxeter & Uppington PC
	Clerk’s training (if cost sharing arrangement is agreed)
	£32.50



e) To note payments made between meetings
	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments:
	Ref
	No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P7-1819
	DD
	NPower
	Electricity
	£9.97

	P8-1819
	SO
	Shropshire Council
	Playing field lease
	£10.00

	P9-1819
	SO
	S Morris
	Clerk salary
	£184.95

	P12-1819
	544
	Shropshire Council
	Village Hall pre-planning application fee
	£63.00



A Councillor queries why the pre-planning fee had not been brought to the meeting for approval.  The Chair explained that the fee had to be paid by the same person/organisation as had paid for the original application, and that there was a time pressure on moving the application forward.  The cheque had been signed by two Councillors in the usual way.  

f) To note income received
£7,000 – Shropshire Council - Precept 
£91.29 – Great Hanwood Parish Council – Equipment share refund

13) Planning matters
a) Notifications & updates on previously reported applications – none. 
b) Applications for comment
	Reference: 18/02773/REM 	Land Adjacent To Appleby, Buildwas, Shropshire
	No comments were made.
c) Applications received after agenda was sent out – none.
d) Applications received between meetings – none.

14) Correspondence 
a) SALC Information Bulletin – noted.

15) Parish Matters
a) Update and actions arising re. matters previously reported
i) Standing water at the bottom of the retaining wall – see item 5
ii) Overhanging hedges.  It was noted that overhanging hedges were still obstructing the road.
b) Reports of new parish matters and actions arising
i) To decide if the path from Church to school requires cleaning
	No action required.
ii) To note arrangements for Village Hall trustees 
	See item 10.
iii) To agree change of contact details on playground signage 
	The signage held names and contact numbers of the previous Clerk and 	Chairman and therefore required amendment.  It was RESOLVED to 	purchase overlay stickers giving the Clerk’s email address as this was 	significantly cheaper than purchasing new signs.

16) To receive the Clerk’s Report - employment matters
The Clerk’s Report was received.  It was RESOLVED to:-
· Confirm the appointment of the Clerk following a satisfactory probation period;
· Note the NJC agreed pay increase for 2018/19;
· Approve the annual leave as requested.

The meeting closed at 9:37pm.
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